
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
2nd July 2021 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers,  
 
RE: RSE CONSULTATION 
 
Thank you again for taking time to read the information, watch the presentations, look through the 
resources and complete the questionnaires. We have collated all the responses from the SRE parent 
consultation and we have uploaded a video in response onto the school website. It is in the Parents 
information section, RSE consultation response. It is password protected as it is for parents only. The 
password will be sent via Parentsapp.  
 
We are continuing to use the current Growing and Changing scheme until the end of this year. The new 
Manchester “Imatters” scheme and resources will be used from next September. The “Imatters” scheme 
was written by Manchester Healthy Schools team and is relevant for our children.  “Imatters” is a spiral 
curriculum where topics are revisited, aimed at the sensitive development of knowledge, understanding 
and skills as a child progresses through the school. Children will engage with the relationship’s aspect of 
PSHE throughout the year. 
 
As I explain in the recorded response, we have adapted some of the elements as a result of the parent 
consultation and I have explained what we will teach and what we will not teach. The resources, guides, 
long term plans and example lessons are on the website in the curriculum, PHSE, RSE Consultation section. 
Parents will be informed when particular lessons on the developing body will be taught in Year 5 and Year 
6, to support with any questions your child may ask at home. If you have any questions at all please make 
an appointment to discuss them with me further.  
 
Yours sincerely  
 
Anne Conboy 

 
Miss A.M Conboy 
Headteacher 


